
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 5 

     77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 
CHICAGO, IL  60604-3590   

 
              REPLY TO ATTENTION OF: 

              SR-6J 

  
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
September 29, 2023  
 
Phil Richard 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) 
875 S. 4th Avenue 
Park Falls, Wisconsin 54552 
   

RE: Quality Assurance Project Plan for Additional Site Characterization and Semi-Annual 
Groundwater Sampling at Penta Wood Products Superfund Site, Daniels, WI 

 
Dear Mr. Richard, 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) reviewed the updated Quality Assurance 
Project Plan (QAPP) for Additional Site Characterization and Semi-Annual Groundwater 
Sampling at Penta Wood Products Superfund Site dated September 19, 2023. The QAPP is 
approved.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this approval, please feel free to contact me at 312-353-9529 
or wysgalla.celine@epa.gov. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

X
Celine Wysgalla
Remedial Project Manager

 
 


